Rule 7030-1

Depositions.

(a)

Attendance at Deposition. A deposition may be attended
only by (i) the deponent, (ii) counsel for any party and
members and employees of their firms, (iii) a party who is
a natural person, (iv) an officer or employee of a party
who is not a natural person designated as its
representative by its counsel, (v) counsel for the
deponent, (vi) any consultant or expert designated by
counsel for any party, (vii) the United States Trustee,
(viii) counsel for any trustee, (ix) counsel for the
debtor, (x) counsel for any official committee and (xi)
counsel for any party providing postpetition financing to
the debtor under 11 U.S.C. § 363 or 364. If a
confidentiality order has been entered, any person who is
not authorized under the order to have access to documents
or information designated confidential shall be excluded
from a deposition upon request by the party who is seeking
to maintain confidentiality while a deponent is being
examined about any confidential document or information.

(b)

Reasonable Notice of Deposition. Unless otherwise ordered
by the Court, "reasonable notice" for the taking of
depositions under Fed. R. Civ. P. 30(b)shall not be less
than seven (7) days.

(c)

Motions to Quash. Any party seeking to quash a deposition
must file a motion with the Court under Fed. R. Civ. P.
26(c) or 30(d). If such motion is filed at least one (1)
business day before the scheduled deposition, neither the
objecting party, witness, nor any attorney is required to
appear at a deposition to which a motion is directed until
the motion is resolved.

(d)

Depositions Upon Oral Examination. From the commencement
until the conclusion of deposition questioning by an
opposing party, including any recesses or continuances
thereof of less than five (5) calendar days, counsel for
the deponent shall not consult or confer with the deponent
regarding the substance of the testimony already given or
anticipated to be given, except for the purpose of
conferring on whether to assert a privilege against
testifying or on how to comply with a court order.

